WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for September 20, 2011
The meeting was called to order by Chair Marge Govoni.  Present were Marge Govoni, Paul Tringali, Rob Juergens, Rachel Michaud and Priscilla Payne, Brian Lapierre. Gate Committee member Rick Bernard.   Absent Aileen Pelletier, Rick and Donna Walter, Laura Lapierre.
The meeting was held Windham High School.

Minutes - The minutes of September 6 were approved on a motion by Rob and seconded by Marge and was approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s report – No report
To do list for closing the Garden –

· Turn off water system and drain – Paul checked with Holly and she and Scott will turn off the water when needed
· Compost – turn pile and cover with straw – to be done on the weekend of Oct. 29 and 30
· Burn piles – need a permit.  Update -  the fire department will burn the piles in November and we need to move the piles further away from the fence
· Clean tools and inventory – Marge will do the inventory before she leaves for Florida.  We need hooks for the shed to hang tools – Rob will do
· Stain Shed – We need a date as it will be getting too cold for painting
· Take sign in and store – Sign will be stored in the shed
· Gate to be completed – Gate will be finished in the spring.  Utility gate needs to be done before tilling and composting
· Spread Compost and Lime – Order compost mid October
· Check to see if we can prevent any pests from returning
· Yard sale – Oct. 8, 8-1 – advertising sign is made and being painted.  Rob will get luan from Rick to finish the sign-  Marge will get it in the paper Committed to help Rob, Rachel, Marge, Priscilla, Aileen.  Brian is unsure, Paul, Donna and Rick are away that weekend.  Kurt Pelletier and Devon will help get items to the site from Priscilla’s.

· Pumpkins will be donated  to kindergarten classes for decorations

· Aileen will update website and remove the application as we may update it.  We received on new application and it was decided that Priscilla would call the applicant and let them know that they will be first when we open March 1 as we had not specified on the website that no applications will be accepted until March 1.  Priscilla will also make a sign to put on the gate announcing to the gardeners that they can apply as of Nov. 15 and pay by Feb. 1 to retain a bed.
· It was decided that the first meeting in November would be set aside to discuss what we did this year and what we might change or improve.
Respectfully submitted

Priscilla Payne, Secretary

DRAFT AGENDA – OCTOBER 4, 2011
Accept minutes of September 20, 2011

Treasurer’s report

YARD SALE – Final plans
REVIEW BY-LAWS AS TO SIZE OF COMMITTEE
GARDEN ISSUES –  Squash bugs and Rachel’s article – other pests and control
                       
COMPOST – when to buy, deliver and spread
 TOMATO CAGES – further discussion of ways to support tomatoes
OTHER 
